
Advance Notice  
03/11/2015 
CONSENT AGENDA 

 

Gifts – Bongard/Phelps/Trifunovic 
 
ACTION TO BE TAKEN:   I move the Board approve the following gifts/donations: 1) 

$73,667.68 to fund enrichment programs district-wide, 2) 
$12,000.00 to fund literacy enrichment programs at 
Endeavour Elementary, 3) $5,450.00 to fund the Robotics 
Club and Physics Club at Skyline High School. 

 
As per Board Policy 6114, the following gifts/donations $5,000 or more in value are to be 
accepted by Board approval: 
 

1. Issaquah Schools Foundation has donated $73,667.68 to fund the following programs: 

a. $17,730.00 to fund National Board Certification Scholarships. 

b. $11,279.61 to fund after school homework programs at middle & high schools. 

c. $1,155.00 to fund Career & Technical Education certification for teachers. 

d. $3,000.00 to fund ELL Support through the annual TransAct Subscription. 

e. $4,000.00 to fund Environmental Sustainability education programs at each high 
school. 

f. $8,012.87 to fund high school Robotics programs. 

g. $7,585.12 to fund middle school Robotics programs. 

h. $8,829.52 to fund financial literacy through the Junior Achievement program in 
the middle schools. 

i. $2,488.57 to fund the following Academic Intervention Programs: 

i. Pacific Cascade Middle School’s “7th Period” ($1,748.59); 

ii. Briarwood Elementary’s “After School Assistance Program – A.S.A.P.” 
($502.84); 

iii. Apollo Elementary’s “After School Assistance Program – A.S.A.P.” 
($237.14). 

j. $7,151.06 to fund the Highly Capable (Sage) Program. 

k. $1,914.93 to fund the Port Blakely Environmental Stewardship Program. 



l. $521.00 to fund the STEM program at Skyline High School. 

2. Dr. Ronald Sherman has donated $12,000.00 to fund Literacy Enrichment at Endeavour 
Elementary. 

3. The Boeing Company’s Gift Match Program has donated $5,250.00 to help fund the 
Robotics Club, and $200.00 to help fund the Physics Club, both at Skyline High School. 

 

 

 

Jodi Bongard, Paula Phelps, and Michelle Trifunovic will be available for Board questions. 

 


